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SCCA minutes of meeting held at SCCA Fair

 Booth in Cobleskill on July 19, 2012.

Attendance is needed from each club for their

 input on club activities.

SCCA President, Raymond Zeh, called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM with 20 in attendances with 14 clubs represented. Clubs represented were West Fulton Rod & Gun, Middleburgh Rod & Gun, Whitetails Unlimited, Cave Country Riders, Coon Skinners, Long Path Hikers, Richmondville Fish & Game, Conesville Rod & Gun, Schoharie County Ridge Runners, Cobleskill Rod & Gun Club, Trout Unlimited, Schoharie Co. FWMB representatives, NYSPA Wildlife Task Force members, and SCCA Association members.  Liz Rinehart made a motion to accept the June/July minutes from the last meeting, seconded by Bob Britton.  Doug Handy made a motion to accept the verbal July treasurer’s report, seconded by Dewey Irving. A vote of the membership approved the minutes & treasurer’s reports. The treasurer’s report was e-mailed to several members the next day. I found it in the printer where I had forgotten it. 

Our raffle was a big success. We raffled off the two Kayaks which cost us about $900. We had 7 other prizes which were donated. Samantha Nicol from Sharon Springs was the winner of the 1st prize and did take the two Kayaks. The six bird hunt (2nd prize) donated by Stonewall Boarding Kennel & Game Reserve was won by Eric Posson from Schenectady, NY. 3rd prize, a 50 Caliber Black Powder Rifle donated by Schoharie County Whitetails Unlimited was won by Caspare Colletti from Cobleskill, NY. 4th prize, a Framed Print donated by Schoharie County Ridge Runners (NWTF) was won by Cliff Barker from Otego, NY. 5th prize, a $100 gift certificate donated by Senator Seward was won by Leonard Hauenstein from Forest City, Penn. 6th prize, a $100 gift certificate donated by Assemblyman Lopez was won by Connie Zwick from Central Bridge. 7th prize, a $50 gift certificate donated by the Bank Of Richmondville was won by Shane Delameter from Arkville, NY. And 8th prize, a Gift Package donated by NBT Bank of Schoharie, Middleburgh, and Cobleskill was won by Andy Cuccinello from Summit, NY.  Tickets were sponsored by Shaul’s Roofing from Middleburgh again this year. Volunteers working at the fair this year were Doug Handy, Ray Zeh, Kevin Berner, Dave Wood, Joe Kopacz, Joe Kopacz Jr., Mario Rosania, Gene Maiello, Joe Bruno, Leroy Colby, Carl Stefanik, Dick Price, Kim Sternheimer, Krysten Zummo, Bob Britton, Steve Czachor, Mark Hotaling, Don Reinhart, Liz Reinhart, Bill Nelson, Walt Zeh, John Bloomer, Paul Sawyer, John Hornauer, Larry Van Deusen, Allan Colby and Michael Zeh. Georgette Walters, a Wildlife Tech 1 from NYSDEC (Schenectady office) did provide wildlife literature and handouts for our booth along with helping us out on Friday Aug 3 for about 6 hours answering questions from fair goers. We would like to thank all our local businesses and supporters who continue to help SCCA with our prizes used for the annual raffle.  Also we would like to thank Jim & Cindy Barber, Barber Farms, located in Watsonville for the loan of the hanging plants used to dress up our fair booth porch along with Shaul’s Roofing, Middleburgh, for sponsoring the printing cost of the raffle tickets. Looks like the kayaks were a great idea. Almost all the tickets were sold. 

SCCA membership did approve the purchasing of a software program (Microsoft Word 2010) for SCCA’s secretary.    

SCCA will be participating in the Schoharie 300 Anniversary Parade with two floats.      

Schoharie County Sheriff’s gave SCCA a total of 350 gun locks which were handed out at the fair booth promoting Gun Safety. These locks support the Child Safety Program sponsored by the National Shooting Sports Foundation.
SCCA would like to thank Frank Morgawnik for his expert help on repairing our Black Bear Mount. This mount cost SCCA over $900 and the hide/cap was given to SCCA by NYS DEC. It was shot by ENCON – nuisance bear.  This is one of our biggest attractions at our fair booth. 
Hunter Safety Courses: POC are Raymond Zeh - E-Mail raymondzeh@gmail.com and Raymond Barber E-mail robcob1@verizon.net. Duke Mann donated special target for hunter safety class’s use.  SCCA approved the purchase of 4 more targets. Schoharie County Ridge Runners (NWTF) donated new 20 gage shotgun for the hunter safety class usage. Conesville Rod & Gun Club member donated a gun case to Hunter Safety program for storing new gun.  Here is a list of the training dates for this coming summer & fall. 

Courses are free and required to buy your Hunting Licenses. Crossbows info taught @ Gun Courses. 

Bow Hunter Safety Course - Richmondville Rod/Gun Club, date of course August 25, 2012 (8 AM to 4 PM) - Sign-up on Aug 20th (7 to 8 PM) at the town hall. Need to bring proof of Age (Bow hunter need this to hunt with a bow) Children under 16 must have a legal guardian to sign up

Gun Hunter Safety Course at Richmondville Rod & Gun Sign-up on Sept 4th (7 to 8 PM) at the town Hall. You must pre-register and show proof of age. Must be 11 year old or older.   Children under 16 must have a legal guardian to sign up. Course date on Sept 7, 2012 (6 to 9 PM) and Sept 8, 2012 (8 AM to 4 PM). Must attend both days.  

 Bow Hunter Safety Course at Middleburgh Rod / Gun Club - Middlefort Rd, Middleburgh. NY/ Sign-up on Sept 10, 2012 (7 to 8 PM) at the Club. You must pre-register and show proof of age. Must be 11 year old or older.    Children under 16 must have a legal guardian to sign up. Course date on Sept 15, 2012 (8 am to finish) Contact e-mail raymondzeh@gmail.com

 Gun Hunter Safety Course at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club. Sign up date is Sept 17, 2012 (7-8pm) Course dates are Sept 21st (6:30 -9:30 pm and Sept 22nd 8 am to finish) Class limited to 30 students. Must bring proof of age and if under 16, need a legal guardian to sign with you. 11 years and up to take course, must attend both days.   

 Gun Hunter Safety Course at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club. Sign up date is Sept 24, 2012 (7-8pm) Course dates are Sept 28th (6:30 -9:30 pm and Sept 29th (8 am to finish) Class limited to 30 students. Must bring proof of age and if under 16, need a legal guardian to sign with you. 11 years and up to take course, must attend both days.   

Trapping Course @ Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club – Sign up date is Sept 24th (7-8pm) Course dates are Sept 28th (6:30 -9:30 pm and Sept 29th (8 am to finish) Class limited to 30 students. Must bring proof of age and if under 16, need a legal guardian to sign with you. 11 years and up to take course, must attend both days.

  Gun Hunter Safety Course sponsored by Conesville Rod & Gun Club, at the Conesville Firehouse. Sign up date is Oct 1, 2012 (7-8pm) Course dates are Oct 5th (6:30 -9:30 pm and Oct 6th (8 am to finish) Class limited to 30 students. Must bring proof of age and if under 16, need a legal guardian to sign with you. 11 years and up to take course, must attend both days.
 NYS CONSERVATION COUNCIL, INC. - 2012 RESOLUTIONS (FOR A COMPLETE COPY OF RESOLUTIONS - PLEASE CONTACT THE NYSCC - PAT DUDECK (pdudeck@nyscc.com)
1.Subject: Increase the Fine for Hunting Deer Over Established Bait 

BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED that the NYSCC support a change to Environmental Conservation Law to increase the fine for hunting deer over established bait piles from $0-$250 to $250-$2,000. 

2. Big Game Committee and Archery Committee Comments: Mandatory fines are needed. There is a difference in the fines for harvesting vs. hunting, with harvesting being a misdemeanor while hunting is only a violation; baiting infractions are on the rise across the state; this increase is consistent with new management plan 

3. Subject: Crossbow Regulation Authority for DEC Therefore Be It Resolved; that the NYSCC support new legislation that would make the crossbow a legal hunting implement in New York State without legislated restrictions thus allowing the DEC to regulate the use of crossbows through the DEC’s regulatory authority. 

4. Subject: Continuation of Lifetime License Sales THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED: that the NYS Conservation Council shall support the continuation of Lifetime License Sales. 

5. Subject: Air Gun Resolution for Big Game THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the New York State Conservation Council introduce and promote the passage of legislation that would amend Part 180 of the Environmental Conservation law of the State of New York to make large caliber airguns legal implements for hunting big game. 

6. Modern large caliber (.357 to .50 caliber) airguns are certainly capable of deer and bear at short ranges. Firearms Committee Comments:They produce 200 to 300 food pounds of energy at the muzzle. These guns have the ballistic performance of a medium caliber handgun at ranges up to 50 yards. They are in the range from the top end .38 Special to the .45 Colt. Legalization of these guns for big game will provide an additional method that would appear to be appropriate for use in areas with limitations on hunting space where the low noise level and limited range would make them more acceptable than conventional firearms. We would look at this on the same basis as the addition of the crossbow to the manner of taking list.
Wildlife and Sport Fish Restoration Program Recognizes 75 Years of Wildlife Conservation and Partnership Success: The U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (Service) joins the Association of Fish and Wildlife Agencies (AFWA), and other partners at the 2012 SHOT-SHOW to announce the start of a yearlong celebration of the 75th anniversary of the Wildlife and Sport Fish Restoration Program (WSFR), one of the most significant and successful partnership approaches to fish and wildlife conservation in U.S. history. 
Hunter Numbers Up 9% Between 2006 and 2011, Preliminary National Report Shows

NEWTOWN, Conn. -- The number of hunters age 16 and older in the United States increased 9 percent between 2006 and 2011, reversing a previous downward trend, a preliminary report from the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (USFWS) and Department of the Interior shows. Preliminary figures show an increase from 12.5 million hunters in 2006 to 13.7 million in 2011. Final data will be included in the upcoming USFWS 2011 National Survey Report. USFWS has conducted a national survey every five years since 1955, with the last being the 2006 National Survey, released in 2007. 

"This increase in hunters mirrors what our members are telling us -- strong sales to an expanding consumer base," said Steve Sanetti, president of the National Shooting Sports Foundation, the trade association for the firearms, ammunition, hunting and shooting sports industry. "There is increased interest in firearm ownership -- from customers new to the market to existing customers looking for the newest products. Purchases are being made for the enjoyment of recreational target shooting sports -- such as sporting clays, IDPA and 3-gun competitions -- as well as for personal protection, and, as these figures show us, for hunting." 
The preliminary report also shows that hunters spent an average of 21 days pursuing wild game in 2011. Additionally, the report shows that hunters spent $34 billion on trips, firearms and equipment, licenses and other items to support their hunting activities in 2011.

The national survey is paid for by sportsmen through the use of Pittman-Robertson Federal Aid dollars. This year is significant as it is the 75th anniversary of the Pittman-Robertson Federal Aid in Wildlife Restoration Act.

NYPA: SCCA will draft another request to Lynn Hait, Regional Manager for Central NY, to revisit the Resolution about opening 72 acres up to gun hunting on the 72 acres across route 30 from the NYPA Visitor’s Center in Blenheim. Because the NYPA’s attorneys were not aware of the allowance of gun hunting on NYPA properties during the 1970’s and 1980’s, he stated at the July 9th meeting that he would discuss this more with upper management. SCCA also will draft a request for an annual budget from NYPA to help with the cost of publishing and postage of the monthly newsletter. The next meeting for the Wildlife Task Force will be during the month of January 2013 @ the Blenheim/Gilboa Visitor’s Center.  PERMITS FOR BOW HUNTERS TO BE ISSUED BY N.Y. POWER AUTHORITY - Information on Application Lottery and Certification Exam Available- August 14, 2012 - NORTH BLENHEIM—The New York Power Authority (NYPA) will offer a limited number of permits for bow-hunting and /or crossbow hunting on designated areas around its Blenheim-Gilboa Pumped Storage Power Project for use during the 2012 hunting season, October 1 through December 18. - One hundred hunting permits will be selected by lottery. For an application to participate in the lottery, call 800-724-0309 or write to: New York Power Authority 2012 Archery/Crossbow Hunt - 1378 State Route 30, P.O. Box 898 North Blenheim, NY 12131 - Completed applications must be returned to NYPA by Friday, September 14. The drawing will be held on Monday, September 17. Successful applicants will receive their permits by mail following the drawing. To be eligible for the lottery, applicants must demonstrate shooting proficiency.  New York State Department of Environmental Conservation certified Bow Hunter Education Instructors will offer the proficiency examination on September 4, from 3 p.m. to 7 p.m., at Lansing Manor on the grounds of the Blenheim-Gilboa Vistors Center Complex and on September 6, from 3 p.m. to 7 p.m. at the Middleburgh Rod and Gun Club on Middlefort Road in the Town of Middleburgh. Both bow hunters and crossbow hunters must demonstrate shooting proficiency to be eligible for a Blenheim-Gilboa permit.  There are no charges for the lottery application, permit or the certification proficiency exam.  Additional information on the proficiency exam is available from John Osinski, executive director of Regulatory Affairs, NYPA, at 518-433-6742. The Blenheim-Gilboa Visitors Center is located on Route 30, five miles north of Grand Gorge and 17 miles south of Middleburgh.

  
New York Crossbow Coalition: Holding a Demonstration - Annual Meeting and Picnic August 25th at the Albion Fish and Game Club, Just east of Pulaski. Come join us and shoot one of the available crossbows or bring your own. Picnic includes Pulled Pork, Hotdogs, Burgers, Salt Potato's, and more. Can Raffles and 50/50.Come enjoy the day with other pro crossbow sportsmen and women and show your support for crossbow inclusion in New York. Coming from out of town, here's some other things happening in the area. NY State Fair runs Aug 23rd through Sept 3rd in Syracuse, the annual Salmon run begins in late August, the Salmon River Fish Hatchery is a 5 minute ride and the Salmon River Falls are 10 minutes from the picnic. There is plenty of camping as well as lodging in the area. Check nycrossbowcoalition.com for additional information.

From Catskill Mountain News dated 07/17/2012: Mandatory antler restrictions a boom to hunters and economy in Community News by Brian Sweeney. Restrictions on antler sizes will be expanded to the Catskills during the 2012 white-tailed deer hunting season, the NYS Department of Environmental Conservation has announced. The Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) unveiled a number of changes as part of its Five-Year Deer Management Plan.


The DEC will extend mandatory Yearling Buck Protection with Antler Restrictions (a minimum of three points on one side) into Wildlife Management Units 3A, 4G, 4O, 4P, 4R, 4S and 4W — located in Sullivan, Ulster, Delaware, Greene and Schoharie counties — as called for in the Deer Management Plan.


This change, which was previously in effect in other parts of the state, is designed to ensure the long-term health of the deer population. “The DEC is working to develop a systematic and objective process to guide future decisions regarding antler restrictions or other buck harvest strategies to best satisfy the desires of New York deer hunters and stakeholders,” officials said, explaining the strategy. Old rules hurt herd. Under previous guidelines, allowing the harvest of bucks with a minimum of one three-inch antler resulted in most bucks in NY being taken as immature juveniles before they can reach adulthood, according to the DEC. The new rules allow the DEC to market to hunters the promise of a plentiful supply of adult bucks. In a study by Cornell Surveys, commissioned by the DEC, data showed that most hunters in New York favor greater restrictions on antler sizes. A number of representatives of sportsmen’s groups praised the DEC for expanding the Antler Restrictions (AR). Joe Montalbano, from Ulster County, remarked, “We have really seen excellent results in our area. It used to be that a fork horn was the normal buck but now with antler restrictions the new normal buck is an eight-pointer.” Change of heart, He added,” I have to admit when Antler Restrictions were proposed in 2004 I strongly opposed them at our federation meetings. To anyone who is opposed to it now, I would say, ‘Go for it 100 percent — it really works!’ Our club, Marbletown Sportsmen, for the first time in its 62-year history has harvested an 11-point buck and other clubs are having the same success.” 

Delaware County Economic Development spokesman Bill Willis praised the new AR, Boost to business. “Most deer hunters are dissatisfied with their buck hunting and this is clearly shown in the fact that New York is losing two hunters for every new hunter recruited. This will have large economic impacts to the state. New York deer hunters contribute over $700 million to the economy.”


Jay Martin, Big Game Chairman of the Federated Sportsmen’s Clubs of Ulster County, was also enthusiastic about the expansion of AR. “Protecting yearling bucks results in a large increase in the age of the bucks harvested. For example 3.5-year-old buck harvest is up 258 percent in the AR areas of Ulster and Sullivan counties. Both Ulster and Sullivan counties have harvested the biggest bucks since the late 1920s in the AR areas and the overall buck take is up 5.7 percent over the pre-AR harvest.


Dick Henry, a recently retired New York DEC biologist, said the Yearling Buck Protection program is having an enormous impact on the state’s deer herd. “I have never seen a single white-tailed deer management program that has invigorated and excited hunters more. Hunters in the current AR areas are hunting a deer herd that many generations of NY hunters have never experienced,” he stated enthusiastically.


In other news, the state will also adjust bear hunting seasons to remain concurrent with deer seasons. DEC’s wildlife personnel believe that retaining a consistent season structure for big game hunting is currently preferable. It was noted, however, that future bear management might necessitate deviation from this approach.


 NYS DEC Scott Wells: On Jul 23, 2012, smwells@gw.dec.state.ny.us notified SCCA and that it has been determined that DEC cannot accept a donation from a regulated party or its source (see vendor in proposal). Thus a stakeholder (WFRG?) will have to purchase the limestone for this project. We also have to discuss permit requirements for this project. Stand by for more direction on that issue. In the meantime can someone get some rates for the limestone and discuss payment options?? Peter Innes suggested using habitat stamp monies for such a project would be appropriate.  Apparently due to so many variables, this simple project may take more time that we'd like to do it right. I am also requesting some reference treatments from region 5 in the Adk's to guide us. 

This is for a project on Looking Glass Pond which a SUNY Cobleskill student, Anthony Bruno is trying to do to lower the acid levels by adding 23 tons of crushed limestone to the water. Cobleskill Stone offered to donate the material along with free delivery. Looks like someone will have to purchase this material so this project can move forward.

Pheasants Forever Celebrates 30 Years on August 5: Saint Paul, MN- Pheasants Forever, which incorporated on August 5, 1982, will mark 30 years of wildlife habitat conservation this weekend. The national conservation organization's 700 chapters, 130,000 members and supporters will officially celebrate this milestone at National Pheasant Fest & Quail Classic, coming to the Minneapolis Convention Center next February 15, 16 and 17.


The nation's largest devotee to upland conservation, Pheasants Forever still stands out - like it did 30 years ago - as the only national conservation organization empowering its local chapters to keep the funds they raise. The decision to utilize this unique local model not only set Pheasants Forever apart from other conservation groups, but helped fuel Pheasants Forever's grassroots growth.


"From 0 to 8.5 million acres of wildlife habitat conservation in 30 years is a testament to the passion people have for Pheasants Forever's mission," said Howard Vincent, who started as a Pheasants Forever volunteer, has been with the organization fulltime for the last 25 years and has served as its national president and chief executive officer for the last 12 years, "The challenges working against habitat protection have never been greater, but with more chapters than ever, more members than ever, a program efficiency of 91.7 percent and 225 fulltime employees - more than half of them biologists working with landowners at a local level - Pheasants Forever is poised to do even more for wildlife in our next 30 years." 

Mission Statement: Pheasants Forever is dedicated to the conservation of pheasants, quail and other wildlife through habitat improvements, public awareness, education and land management policies and programs.


2012 - Pheasants Forever has more than 700 local chapters, 130,000 members and has improved more than 8.5 million acres of wildlife habitat


August 5, 2012 - Pheasants Forever marks milestone of 30 years of wildlife habitat conservation success


Pheasants Forever, including its quail conservation division, Quail Forever, is the nation's largest nonprofit organization dedicated to upland habitat conservation. Pheasants Forever and Quail Forever have more than 130,000 members and 700 local chapters across the United States and Canada. Chapters are empowered to determine how 100 percent of their locally raised conservation funds are spent, the only national conservation organization that operates through this truly grassroots structure.


Pheasants Forever is dedicated to the conservation of pheasants, quail and other wildlife through habitat improvements, public awareness, education and land management policies and programs. 











Contact: Rehan Nana (651) 209-4973

West Fulton Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held at the West Fulton Firehouse on the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 7:00PM. For more information call President Aaron Hamm @ 827-6881or Vice President Todd Bartholomew @ 827-4793. Conesville Rod & Gun Club:  Club member donated gun case to hunter safety program. Meeting is held at the old Conesville Fire house. DEP now owns 26% of town lands. To become a member you must live in the town of Conesville. For more information contact Dewey Irving @ 607-588-6978.   


SUNY Cobleskill College: SUNY Cobleskill Professor John Foster, Ph.D., chair of the Department of Fisheries and Wildlife, is a recipient of the 2012 Chancellor’s Award for Excellence in Teaching.

A member of the SUNY Cobleskill faculty since 1988, Foster is recognized as the founding father of the aquaculture program. He has served as Fisheries and Wildlife chair since 2003 while teaching courses in Invertebrate Zoology, Fish Biology, Production Aquaculture/Merriculture, Pond Management, Marine Ecology, Fish Hatchery Management, and Fisheries Research.

During his tenure at SUNY Cobleskill, Foster has been awarded more than 35 research/development grants valued at nearly six million dollars – a significant portion of which was used to expand the Fisheries and Aquaculture program – and worked with Plant Science department faculty to construct aquaponic systems in a campus greenhouse. He also established a partnership with the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation giving students the opportunity to develop state-of-the-art techniques for raising endangered species of fish to assist in the species’ restoration in wild settings.

Foster is the author of numerous articles, book chapters and technical reports. He has presented seminars at several conferences for leading industry organizations, such as the American Fisheries Society, the Federation of Lake Associations, the New York State American Fisheries Society, and Trout Unlimited.

Foster is the past recipient of a Teaching Award of Merit from the North American Colleges and Teachers of Agriculture, and the SUNY Research Foundation Award for Excellence in Research. He serves as an advisor to the American Fisheries Society club and has been a scoutmaster for the Boy Scouts for more than 25 years.


Summit Sno Riders:  info@summitsnoriders.com  Vicki Swartout 294-8946. Meeting locations are at the end of Bear Gulch Rd, Summit Conservation Club 109 Club Road  Summit, NY 12175, phone 518-287-1710 third Monday of each month. Maps may be purchased for $5 at the Conservation club or surrounding businesses. Landowners can find valuable information regarding their protection under the New York State General Obligations law with our landowner information brochure. Nestled in the hilltops between the Catskills and the Adirondacks, Summit offers the highest elevations in Schoharie County. Our elevation, roughly 2400 feet, combined with our extensive trail system gives us some of the best snowmobiling in New York. Call our snow phone at (518)-287-1818 for up-to-the-minute trail conditions. Trails are currently closed. 


Cave Country Riders: Snowmobile Club - Meetings are held at the Eagles on Legion Drive in Cobleskill, the 2nd Thursday of every month @ 7:00 pm. info Terry Bradt 518-234-7331.  


Coby Fish & Game Club:  The club meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM @ in the Community Room at the Cobleskill Community Library.  


Conesville Rod & Gun Club: Meetings are held at the old Conesville Fire house. DEP now owns 26% of town lands. To be a member you must live in the town of Conesville. For information call Dewey Irving @ 607-588-6978.   

Schoharie County Ridge Runners - National Wild Turkey Federation: Schoharie County Ridge Runners did donate a wildlife print for the SCCA Fair raffle. The club did elect a new President, Dave Hendricks from Howe Cave. Liz is still active as a delegate. Phone:  518-673-3965 or Email: donzil@telenet.com. The chapter is planning another banquet in the spring of 2013. In New York State Over $1,892,919 has been raised and spent by local chapters, Spent $548,634 on habitat improvement projects, Spent $271,992 on educational programs and literature,  Spent $6,620 on wild turkey management, Spent $10,230 to support hunter safety classes and initiatives, Spent $294,844 on wild turkey research. Schoharie County Ridge Runners (NWTF) donated new 20 gage shotgun for the hunter safety class usage. 
  Richmondville Fish & Game Club: The Club is having trap shoots the 1st & 3rd Saturdays, 9AM, from June through September. Monthly meetings are the first Monday of each month at either the Richmondville Municipal Building or the club property.   

Schoharie CO. Chapter of Trout Unlimited: The Schoharie County Chapter has a satellite group meeting at the in the Curtis Mott bldg. @ SUNY Cobleskill College in room 200. POC is Dan Drake 931-249-3934 or Mike Walchko. Admission to our meetings is free and public is always invited, so please bring a friend(s) and meet with many of the local ‘expert’ Fly Fishers, Fly Tiers, and Conservationists. Trout Unlimited Has Been Fighting for Coldwater Fisheries Conservation for 53 Years.  Contact President Mike Walchko @ 234-4192.

Whitetails Unlimited: The next meeting will be held @ Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club on September 17th when all tickets must be turned in for the banquet being held on September 23rd at the Best Western in Cobleskill. Doors open at 1:00 PM. Tickets are $16 each for adults and $8 for under 16 years old. For tickets contact John Bloomer or Michael Zeh. Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. 

Long Path North Hiking Club: What is LPNHC? The Long Path North Hiking Club was formed by volunteers in 1994 to help build and maintain the LP from the Catskill Forest Preserve north thru Schoharie, Albany and Schenectady counties. The club also organizes hike outings, publishes newsletters and performs highway clean-ups on NYS Rte. 30 through NYS DOT’s Adopt-A-Highway program. Total Membership is now at 207. Website for club has been updated. Hiking leaders are as followed: Carol & Mark Traver 518-295-8039 or Clarence Putman 607-538-9569, Marilyn Miles 518-768-2870, George Spohn 518-505-7097. Yearly memberships levels: individual $5, family $10, supporting group $15, sustaining $25, or life $150. Long Path Guide books are available for members at $15. Dues are due in September at the Annual Meeting.  All members receive a newsletter. Some of the up coming club outings are: August 25 - Cave Hike, helmet & light required, Leader: Carol;  Aug 29 - highway cleanup (new volunteers needed) call Harold Guest at (518) 827-5995; Sept 8 - Fred Schroeder Memorial Trail & LP sect 34, 4-5 miles call Marilyn Miles (518) 768-2870; Sept 15 -  LPNHC Annual Membership Meeting 10:30 am at NY Power Authority, Blenheim call Mark Traver (518) 295-8039;  Sept 23 - Vroman's Nose 29th Annual Hike (self guided) 12:00 - 5:00 off Mill Valley Rd come meet Timothy Murphy call Cherie Clapper at (518) 827-4386;  Oct 13 - Halcott Mt at Catskill Peak 4 mile trail-less steep but short Call Mark Atchinson (518) 827-7655 or email bigmarka@midtel.net ; Oct  27 - Riddell State Park & Mud Lake about 4 miles Call Clarence Putnam at (607) 538-9569 or email clput@wildblue.net; Nov 1 - highway cleanup call Harold Guest (new volunteers needed) call Harold Guest at (518) 827-5995; Nov 10 - Sherrill & North Dome 6.5 miles, trail-less Catskill peaks call Mark Atchinson (518) 827-7655 or email bigmarka@midtel.net; Nov 17 - Moccason Kill & Great Flats Nature Trails 3 miles call  Mark Traver at (518) 295-8039; Dec 10 - Charleston State Forest 5 miles call Mark Traver at (518) 295-8039; Dec 21 - Double Top 6 miles, trail-less Catskill peak call Carol Traver (518) 295-8039; Jan 12 - Leaders Choice call Dan Kwaitowski (518) 827-8377 for details; Jan 26 - Annual cabin fever cook out & hike call Carol Traver (518) 295-8039; Feb 9 - Leaders Choice call Dan K(518) 827-8377 for details; Feb 23 - Mine Kill State Park - NY Power Authority trails, 3 - 4 mile snowshoe hike call Clarence Putnam at (607) 538-9569 or email clput@wildblue.net. Happy Trails For other dues-related questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at 827-4386 PO Box 200, West Fulton, NY. 
Summit Conservation Club:  The clubhouse is located at 109 Club Rd. Summit, NY 12175 – phone 287-1710 (located just off Bear Gulch Rd). The meetings are held on the third Monday @ 7 PM of each month. The clubhouse is on the main snowmobile trail. It’s one of the first places in the area to get snow. Always looking for new members.  

Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: Seven new members voted in and one new application read to be voted on next month. Trap on Friday nights starting at 6 PM. POC is Angelo Porfirio.  The club is having 22 Caliber Rifle silhouette & novelty shoots on Aug 21st. POC is John Osinski.  There will be 1/5th scale swinging target, ½ scale swinging targets, and novelty gong targets. Adults charged $5 and Juniors charged $2 (12-16).  Bob Britton is POC for the Dec. raffle again. Tickets are available. The guns have been received for this 2012 December’s raffle, and Dave Simmons (Middleburgh NAPA) has again sponsor tickets. Encourage club website visit. middleburghrg.com. The club has voted in a new secretary. More information next month. POC call Joe Kopacz - phone 518-868-4594.      

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club:  The next meeting will be held on September 4th. The date for the Fall Club picnic is September 15th at the Hamm Farm. Beer and meat will be supplied. Please bring your lawn chair and a dish to pass. The club will sponsor two more Dorwin Hamm Scholarships this fall. Justin Sheward & Rick Clark will be resurveying Panther Creek & House creek to compare this to the survey done about five years ago. Mark Cornwell has all the data from the previous survey. This project would be funded by the Timothy Murphy Run account. The club is also working with the Boy Scouts Troop #2 on the Wet Land Project located behind the Middleburgh Elementary School, repairing the 900 foot Environmental Walkway.  The Club’s motto is “Put Back More Then You Take“. This motto continues of strong membership & support of local businesses.    
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SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/  My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  Mike  

August 23rd 2012, @ 7:00 PM for the SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) meeting to be held at the SCCA Fair Booth located in Cobleskill. Bring your lawn chair.       
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